WEA Brightlingsea Branch
Minutes of the AGM, Tuesday 7th  March 2017 at 12.15, held at the Parish Hall.
Anne Ingram welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending the meeting.

Apologies were received from seven members who could not be present.
Present:  16 persons, including Peter Norfolk representing Essex Federation.

Minutes of the last AGM (15.03.2016) Members read the minutes. There were no matters arising and the minutes were signed by the chairperson.
Secretary’s Report

The courses held during 2016 – 2017 were:

Autumn Term 2016: Literature and Revolution in Russia, tutor Anat Vernitski. This was an interesting course and we studied a variety of Post-Revolutionary writers. The main novel was The Heart of a Dog by Bulgakov, this was an unusual story, which provoked much discussion and a mixture of amusement and horror. We also read a poem, a lyrical satire, The Ratcatcher, by Marina Tsvetaeva. I found this a challenging poem but the class was not deterred and I think we all found it rewarding. Anat engaged very positively and had expert knowledge of this post-revolutionary literature.
Spring Term 2017: The History of Colchester, Part 2, tutor Patrick Denney. We had previously studied Part 1 of this course last year. We commenced with the Great Plague, then Georgian and Edwardian Colchester, the Hythe, the Rag Trade, Victorian Colchester and will progress, I hope, to the present day. This course has been a joy, Patrick has a wealth of knowledge and a variety of visual effects and materials. It has been wonderful to hear some recorded oral accounts and the audience has been able to contribute much to the discussion through recollections of the recent past. Patrick has been a ‘class act’.
Committee Meetings

The committee met on 5 occasions, one of these meetings was a subcommittee meeting to select the short list of courses.

The purpose of these meetings was to arrange publicity, discuss safety issues and equipment, keep in touch with the WEA Eastern Region and Essex Federation, to choose next year’s courses and discuss social events.
Choice of Courses for next year

The procedure for choosing has not changed, votes are taken from all at the WEA class and their wishes are respected.
Autumn Term 2017

	1st choice
	Words and Pictures     James Clarke

	2nd choice
	Brunel-An Engineer’s Life       Roger Mannion

	3rd choice


	Makers of Modern Thought      David Sharp


Spring Term 2018

	1st choice
	Geoffrey Chaucer – Civil Servant and Poet   Graham Platts

	2nd choice


	Islam and Muslims in the UK and the Modern World    Manwar Ali Muhammad

	3rd choice


	From Mandarins to Commissars, China in the 20th Century  David Prynn


The only negative note is that originally we selected an art tutor as our first choice. As soon as I sent in the form to Cambridge I was informed that the tutor has withdrawn from teaching WEA classes as she has moved to France. 
WEA  Meetings attended 
We are fortunate that Peter Norfolk is a committee member of the Regional Committee and also of the Federation Committee. Peter keeps us in touch with both of these. During the year he has attended the Federation and Regional AGMs, 4 Federation committee meetings and 4 Regional committee meetings. I attended the Essex Federation Meeting on 8th September, which was held in Brightlingsea. Many thanks to Peter for his sterling work.

Extra Events

We were very fortunate that Anat was able to arrange a visit from Angela Livingstone. She is the translator of The Ratcatcher and lives in Colchester. Two members of the class had asked if she might be able to talk to us. She preferred an informal meeting, so we prepared a list of questions that she received beforehand. It was a privilege to listen to her, she was very modest about her achievements and it was rewarding that so many were able to enjoy this extracurricular meeting.
Another welcome event was a visit to the Royal Academy, in February, to see the Russian Revolutionary Art exhibition. Many thanks to Sue Haywood for arranging this, it was wonderful to catch the minibus at St James and step out at the Royal Academy slightly over two hours later. An excellent visit.

Social Events

End of Spring Term Lunch 2016 took place at the Colne Yacht Club. 27 people attended, the food was good and we were well looked after. It was a very enjoyable occasion.

Summer Coffee Mornings.  Many thanks to those who hosted these. They were very relaxed and it was good to meet socially. 

A Christmas Light Buffet was held at the end of last term. Anat joined us for this.

Reflections on the year
It has been a superlative year, we do seem to have gone from strength to strength in the last two or three years. Our enrolment numbers are excellent and I think the profile of the WEA in Brightlingsea has been enhanced. Many people know of the classes and the audience is not static. Many members are very loyal, I think we are open minded and have a wide range of interests. Others are discriminating and choose the courses they like carefully. I think it is good to have such a mixture, and also to welcome new members. The enrolment numbers reflect the quality of the tutors and I think most people will agree that Patrick Denney has come into his own this term. His classes have been so interesting, well-illustrated and documented. 

There has been something of a Russian theme, starting with Simon Doney’s history of the Red Revolution (in Spring 2016) and continuing with Anat Vernitsky’s Literature and Revolution in Russia. As 2017 is the Revolution’s centenary there are many events to recognise this, so it was wonderful to go to the Revolutionary Art exhibition in London.

Anne Ingram has put pen to paper on our behalf. She has written an appreciation of Anat’s literature course, including the visit by Angela Livingstone, for the Essex Federation News Sheet. This has been published and we received the copies today. Many thanks for this, Anne, it all helps to advertise the Brightlingsea WEA Branch.

In the Autumn term we had a shorter course, 13.5 hours in total, compared with the usual 20/21 hours. This mode was chosen to enable Anat to travel by bus after taking her daughter to school. The course was considerably cheaper, which probably helped enrolment numbers. It may be something to bear in mind with some future courses.

We have also moved with the times and encouraged online enrolment. In January 2017 seven people enrolled online, this is a quarter of the total. I would like more people to try this. It is also possible to enrol by telephone. Perhaps we could help each other, as once you have enrolled this way it is much easier for subsequent enrolments.

Another innovation is that the committee minutes are put on the Brightlingsea WEA Website by Pauline Skerritt, the AGM minutes will also be posted. The website is also used to advertise new courses.  

As always, I need to thank the committee. This whole show would not be on the road without them. There are quite a few tasks to be done, and they are done wonderfully well. 

Our newest member is Sue Haywood and she is showing good potential as our social secretary, another trip is planned to the Brick and Tile Factory and she is organising the end of term lunch with enthusiasm. Many thanks to all of the committee. 

I am sorry to announce that Sally Whiteman would like to relinquish the role of Treasurer. Sally has been our Treasurer for 8 years and has been extremely efficient. She has always explained the financial aspect in very clear, simple terms. She has managed the enrolment procedure with a minimum of fuss. I am glad that Sally will remain a committee member. I would like to thank Sally very much for her contribution over the last 8 years with a vote of thanks. 
Treasurer’s Report  
· Currently we have £3439.27 in the bank and £12.86 petty cash
· Our income is the course fees and this year they totalled £2555
· Our outgoings are the hall rent of £166.50 for the Autumn term, payment of Autumn fees to the WEA Eastern Region of £947 and miscellaneous payments of £58.50 for Federation fees
· We paid a branch levy of £1683.85 to the WEA in November 2016. The branch levy is used in several ways; approximately a third is spent of reimbursing branches for remitted fees, another third is spent on publicity and brochures and the final third is used to help branches.
· The financial year for the WEA ends on July 31 2017 and a full report will be submitted then.
· A copy of the annual return for last year is available for you to see.
Copies of Sally’s report were distributed. Sally reported that finances are healthy as enrolments have been high. She told us that the above figures do not include fees paid through online enrolment, as these are paid directly to the WEA. She said that we are fortunate as the fees for the Parish Hall are very reasonable and the annual increase is small. Sally also told us that the role of the Treasurer has been made easier in the last few years. We no longer have to have the accounts audited locally and we can send them centrally to the WEA at the end of the year to be checked.

The financial report was accepted and Anne thanked Sally. A full financial report will be sent to Cambridge after 31st July 2017.
Nominations for new Committee members

Anne advised the meeting that it is a necessity to have a Treasurer. Angie said that it would be ideal if a new person could be elected to the committee, but as there were no nominations this will be advertised in the Newsletter and then discussed at the next committee meeting in May.

Election of the committee
As all committee members were willing to stand again Mick Wilson proposed that the committee be elected en bloc. This was seconded by Peter Fowler and the vote was carried by a show of hands.

The following officers and committee members were proposed and elected 
Chairperson: Anne Ingram, also Librarian; Secretary: Angela Wilson.

Committee: Pauline Skerritt, Nell Green, Pauline Smith, Peter Norfolk, Sue Haywood and Sally Whiteman.
The post of Treasurer is vacant, although Sally will complete the financial year.

AOB

Peter updated us on the Regional Committee Meeting he had just attended. Financial matters were uppermost. There will be a central office in Leeds and Regional Offices will be replaced by much smaller premises. Grants will be Regional, rather than National, and will be given for courses that make people more employable. It is hoped to raise money by a new Membership Scheme.

Course fees will be raised to £3.60 per hour and the Branch Fee will be raised to £55 per hour. There are lots of changes in the offing.
A vote of thanks to all of the committee was given by Mick Wilson
The meeting closed at 12.55 pm.
